
Cosmic Education:  Clock of Eras and the Long Black Line

The Clock of Eras and the Long Black Line are taken from the group “Concept of Time,” which 
begins with lessons about the calendar year and telling time. Understanding the analog clock is 
a necessary skill for students to grasp the concept of All Time (or History) represented on a 12-
hour clock. 

However, there are many ways to teach children to tell time, so the Montessori lessons about 
time are not essential precedents for the Clock of Eras. I have found it to be a powerful 
organizer in both Montessori and traditional classrooms for helping students understand the 
scope of history. It offers them a framework for understanding human’s place in history, often 
causing them to gasp with appreciation when they “get it.”

Carl Sagan’s Cosmos (and the more recent TV series of the same name narrated by Neil 
deGrasse Tyson) represents the history of time on a 12-month calendar, with the human story 
as the last few seconds of the last day of the last month of the year. Similarly the Clock of Eras 
represents all time since the Big Bang, some 13.8 billion years ago, on the 12-hour clock, with 
humans showing up in the last half minute.  

In addition to providing perspective, the Clock of Eras lesson is an opportunity to introduce the 
names of the eras, mention the significant events during each, and point out the slim slice of 
time representing the human story.  All using a familiar model, the clock.

The Long Black Line is another key lesson that might precede the Clock of Eras or be a follow-
up, if the material is available. Presented as a very long walk alongside a gradually unrolling line 
of black felt, the end of the roll is a narrow red strip. The experience dramatizes the brevity of 
the human story in a visceral way and is especially loved by younger children.










